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Date: March 17, 2009
7:30 PM – 9:30 PM

Bill Eisenstot, Secretary, called the board meeting to order at 7:32 PM
Present

Claver, Eisenstot, Goldenstein, Friedman, Rosenbloom, Fiordaliso 
Absent


Manning
Guests 

Mary Lynn Kempf, Dave Hart, Garry Garcia, Bernie Hennings, Brad Morgan
	General Meeting


OLD BUSINESS

Prior Approval Via EMAIL:

Approval to email Under Armor Order The club will communicated the flyer (attached) with the intent of encouraging purchsase of Grove United logo athletic wear.
Proposal for Spirit Wear Agreement Per Bob’s Recommendation, agreement that allows Soccer Madness to purchase inventory from European Sports up to $1000 for the purpose of closing relationship with E.S.
Prior Minutes Approval - Bill
Motion by Bob Fiordaliso – Proposal to approve minutes from 2/24 meeting.  Seconded by Henry Goldenstein.

In Favor –  Goldenstein, Rosenbloom, Fiordaliso, Eisenstot, Friedman; Against – None; Abstain – None

Motion passed, minutes approved.

Players with money owed
There are about 20 players not paid in full – about 11 are HS Boys.  The Board must take action to ensure payment occurs. The following motion was proposed but still not voted on, and must be revisited and decided upon:  “Any player that owes money and is not on an active payment plan must have their player pass suspended and cannot attend games or practices until resolved.  Coaches who are aware of this situation and do not suspend the player is to be considered  in non-compliance with the club, risks removal from Grove United, and must come before the Board”   Although the Board did not, at that time, decide on ownership, this MUST be driven by either the President or the VP-Boys & VP-Girls to contact the coaches to have passes pulled until such time as the issue is cleared up.
Tournament
We are up to about 160 teams, with 20 additional committed to the tournament.  We have passed the break-even point and 

should do well this year.  We still need additional HS Boys teams.

Large Meeting after Registration (Full Membership)
The Board agreed that there should be two (2) opportunities for the general membership to attend meetings immediately after registration to understand the rules and processes (volunteering, etc)  Possible to use the same time for uniforms? Bob will work with Matt on this.  June 15th & 16th are the tentative dates..  
Cooler Email
Due to a variety of uses recently, we’ve gone over our allocation and had to purchase additional email capabilities.  It was agreed that the President and Secretary will now ‘own’ the Cooler Email system and communications will need to be vetted through them.
High School Boys/Grant Fund

It was stated earlier in the year that the Board would allow HS Boys to apply, some teams/players were encouraged to find alternative funding if needed. While the club tried to retain a certain level of funding for the HSBoys, we are unsure as to the exact amount.  Matt will investigate.   VP Boys & Outgoing Treasurer will develop future process for HS Boys to ensure this does not happen again.

How To Manual

Draft is complete.  Cary will speak to Terry about this again, and will determine by the next meeting who should assume ownership of completion, and who should assist.   (reassign or full Board workshop are two options)
NEW BUSINESS

Red Stars Ticket use

Henry offered, in the interest of time and the full agenda, to figure out what to do with the tickets.
Adult Teams (& wearing G.U. uniforms)

In years past the Adult teams were charged a per player per game fee and Bernie, representing adult teams, has asked for the Board to consider a per season fee (I.e. X amount per home game) similar to what many other clubs do.  Cary investigated rates, and it was shown that local clubs charge anywhere from $0 - $175 per game.  The Board landed on $110 per home game should be used.  Henry recommended $125 per home game as the expenses were discussed.

 Motion by Cary Claver – Proposal to adopt the Adult Program Proposal as written (attached) pending the change to charges to reflect a $110 per game fee.  Seconded by Matt Friedman 

In Favor –  Fiordaliso, Eisenstot, Friedman; Against – Rosenbloom, Goldenstein; Abstain – None

Treasurer

Cary spoke with Brad Morgan on the topic of him assuming the role of Treasurer.  Brad came to the Board, and we met with 

him and learned about his background. 
Motion by Cary Claver – Proposal to approve Brad Morgan as the Treasurer for Grove United.  Seconded by Matt Friedman In Favor –  Goldenstein, Rosenbloom, Fiordaliso, Eisenstot, Friedman; Against – None; Abstain – None

Motion Passed.  Congratulations, Brad!
2009-2010 Budget

There is significant work that must be done.  The Board agreed to meet in a special closed session on Monday March 23 to develop/enhance the new budget.
U19 Boys

Dave asked if the U19 Boys pricing can be determined to allow their shortened season under Grove United.  The Board agreed to a $300 per player fee.
Update on Referee Clinic by Bernie Hennings

There had been some concerns raised over the instructor.  After speaking to attendees (young and adult) Bernie has come to 

the conclusion that there is nothing actionable.  There was 1 youth student removed after 1.5 days for being a disruptive 

influence.  Bernie indicated there were reports of kids texting and phones ringing.
FOLLOW UP ITEMS 

ITEMS FOR UPCOMING MEETINGS:

Player & Parent at Board Meeting for Disciplinary action


Board Member Discount


Team/Cost Agreement


Grant Fund


Scholarship Program


Board Member “Emeritus”

	Immediate Action Items 
(unless otherwise noted, all action items should be shared at the next meeting – not via email)


	Notes / Announcements
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************************************************************************************************************

Meeting adjourned at 9:40, moved by Bob Fiordaliso.
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Grove United 



Adult Soccer League Program



1. General Program

In an effort to continue to provide continued soccer programming in our community and to help support the Grove United Soccer Association youth programs, Grove United offers several adult soccer alternatives.  Grove United has established several adult teams that provide a place for those individuals who to participate in these competitive adult leagues. The following outlines the criteria for forming teams in the Grove United Adult Program along with defining criteria for accepting new players as well as the costs to be incurred.


2. Management

Grove United will appoint a Director of the Adult Program as key administrator and coordinator of all activities involving the adult soccer programs. The Director of Adult Programs will report his/her activities to the VP of Programs upon request.  In lieu of a Director of Adult Programs volunteer, the VP of Programs will administer all aspects of the Adult Soccer Program.  The Director of the Adult Soccer Program will be responsible for coordinating home game fields for the teams in the program, ensuring proper registration of all players in the program with the team managers, communication to the adult team managers on relevant Grove United issues and business, and acting as general liaison between the adult team managers and Grove United Board of Officers.


3. Participation of Teams

All adult teams that wish to play on Grove United assigned fields must meet the following requirements.


a. Teams must be part of a sanctioned ISSA (Illinois State Soccer Association) Soccer League and must be in good standing with that league.


b. Teams must submit for each player a Grove United Adult Program registration form along with the appropriate fees as determined annually by the Grove United Executive Board. All players must register regardless of the number games they may be participating in during the course of the season.  Registration forms must be submitted annually prior to the start of the spring/summer season.


c. Teams must abide by all rules and regulations for the adult soccer program as determined by the Grove United Board of Executives and those of the Buffalo Grove Park District.


4. Fees for players

All adult players must register with Grove United and sign a waiver of liability form.  Grove United pays fees to the Buffalo Grove Park District for the use of their fields.  The costs involve general maintenance of the fields as well as insurance coverage.  


The cost per player will be determined by the number of home games a team plays on Grove United assigned fields.  That cost will be $110 per home game and will be divided by the Team Manager among active rostered players.

There will be no discounts provided unless approved by the Director of the Adult program and VP of Programs.  It’s recognized that new players do join later in the playing year due to a need to have new players added due to injuries or other circumstances. In any case, no fee shall be less than 50% of the registration amount.


All teams must submit an official playing roster to the Director of Adult programs at the beginning of the playing season upon request. Rosters are subject to auditing against ISSA rosters for the listed teams.


Fall season will also require the same registration process and costs.  In addition, teams that use Vernon Township fields and the lights will be charged the cost of those lights at Grove United Costs plus a $110 per game field charge.


Teams are responsible for paying all league fees, Center Referee fees and Assistant referee fees.


Adult teams must leave the fields in a clean and orderly manner. Failure to do so may result in losing field privileges with Grove United. 
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